
"Leaves are falling, Autumn is Calling!"

Dear Turnabout Partners,

     The past six weeks have seen a lot of changes going on around us. The

season has changed and now most of the leaves are not in the trees but on the

ground. There is now a sprinkling of white stuff on the ground and we are

looking around at a very different landscape. As the season changes, we are

reminded that our GOD does not change, which is a great reminder of HIS

grace and goodness. 

     Another change that has happened at Turnabout is that we were able to hire

a part-time Administrative Coordinator. Please feel free to stop by and say hello

to Eric as you have the opportunity and are in the greater Russiaville Area.

Since bringing Eric on board, we now have regular open hours for the building

– 11:00 AM to 4:00 PM, Monday through Friday. We are truly blessed to have

him on as our first employee. 

     We have had several people come into the building and seek help, and we

were able to either help them directly or get them in touch with the places that

can help get the issues resolved. As a resource center, we do not always have

to meet the needs of the person seeking help at our location, but we can get

them in touch with the people or organization that can effectively meet their

needs. It is great to have resource information readily available for those

seeking help with their needs. 



     On October 31, we had our first trunk or treat at Turnabout Community

Resource Center. It was a wonderful opportunity to introduce more of our

community to who we are and where we are. We had four vehicles decorated in

various styles, face painting for kids and parents, as well as candy for the kids

(and some parents) and goody bags for the parents.  

     On a personal note, my wife and I were able to attend an addiction

counseling conference the beginning of November where we were able to

make a lot more connections for resources that we will put into our knowledge

base for helping more people in the future.

God is Good – All the Time! All the Time – God is Good
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